News from Knockholt Parish Council
The Parish Council held the December meeting on Monday 3rd December and 2 parishioners attended.
Zoe Brookman was officially appointed as the new parish clerk and will take over from Freda from the next meeting in January. In the meantime Freda and Zoe are working together to make the transition as smooth as possible.  We would like to thank Freda for all her outstanding hard work and also look forward to working with Zoe from January.
A generator has been purchased for use by the Football Club which will be of great benefit to them.  Members of the council have inspected the trees highlighted in the recent tree audit and are now awaiting a quote for the work which is necessary. We are in discussion with the Tennis club about replacing a tree on the recreation ground that was removed some time ago.
 New bins are to be located at Letts Green and on the extension land at the rear of the Recreation Ground. We are also looking into replacing some benches on the Recreation Ground and buying some picnic benches for the extension land.
It has been decided that the electronic speed sign would be best located on Main Road, near the junction with Chine Farm Place.
The finance committee had a meeting recently and the budget for the next financial year was discussed. The Parish council have now agreed an increase in the precept payment which will mean an annual increase of approximately £3 per household.
As you are aware from previous reports the KVCC are struggling financially and have requested help from the Parish Council.  It was decided at the finance committee meeting that we would await the outcome of the CIL and grant applications first but agreed an immediate payment of £1000. KVCC desperately needs help to maintain and continue the Village Centre for the benefit of the village. For further information and for ways to help please look at the website www.knockholtvillagecentre.org.uk
You will all probably have heard that Broke Hill has been excluded from the SDC local plan at the moment but it is expected that there will be an appeal by the developers.  There will be a further consultation before the final local plan is agreed and Halstead Green Belt Future Group proposes holding sessions on 9th and 10th January to provide guidance and help with filling in forms to be sent to SDC.
There have been several crimes reported involving theft of a vehicle and also items stolen from a shipping container and an attempted break in to a tractor garage on a farm.
KATS will holding their annual Carols round the Christmas Tree at the Pound on 20th December 7pm.
Did you know there is medical help available 24hrs a day for  conditions that are not life-threatening but need urgent attention – such as cuts and bruises, a mild chest infection, a cough or cold, fever, sickness, vomiting or a simple fracture – go to the Urgent Care Centre at Princess Royal University Hospital (24 hours a day, 7 days a week) or Beckenham Beacon (8am to 8pm, 7 days a week).
The following consultations going on at the moment which people may wish to comment on:
Kent Fire & Rescue Service: www.kent.fire-uk.org/about-us/plans-policies-and-performance/safety-and-wellbeing-plan-update-2018/
Libraries, Registration and Archives: www.kent.gov.uk/lstrategy  paper copies are available in all Kent Libraries, Register Offices and Gateways.
The next Council meeting is on Monday 7th January at 7.45pm in the Village Centre and all parishioners are welcome.
This article represents the personal view of the author. To view the approved minutes visit the Parish Council website.
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